Proposal Summary For:
AP 15:  PUBLIC SAFETY: TAXICABS AND PASSENGER VEHICLES FOR HIRE: SENIOR-FRIENDLY DRIVER CERTIFICATE PROGRAM.

Introduced by Senior Assembly Member Branson

(Coauthor: Assembly Member Krohn)
With California’s large aging population, many seniors are experiencing age-related disabilities which make it difficult for them to continue to drive their own vehicles safely.  As a result, more and more seniors are relying on for profit transportation drivers such as taxi companies, transportation network companies (TNCs) and limosine companies for their transportation.  These types of transportation providers typically do not provide specialized training for their drivers in the issues and conditions that elderly riders may experience as passengers.  In addition, some of these transportation providers, taxi companies in particular, are not required by law to perform extensive background checks on their drivers.  
This proposal would remedy these deficiencies by creating a voluntary senior friendly driver certificate program that would include:  criminal background investigations of the applicant drivers and specialized sensitivity and transport training of seniors.  Drivers receiving this certification would be given a special decal to designating them as senior friendly driver to display on their vehicle and would be permitted to use this designation when promoting their service.  Seniors seeking rides would be encouraged, for their own safety and comfort, to patronize drivers with this designation.

Curricula and other material on safe transportation for seniors is available through various sources; and much of senior friendly driver curricula could be made available online.
This proposal calls for the program to be supported by fees paid by those participating in the trainings.
The various state agencies that regulate driving and serve the needs of seniors would be tasked with collaborating to develop standards, curricula and an implementation plan for the voluntary senior friendly driver certificate program.  These would include at minimum:  the Dept. of Motor Vehicles, the Highway Patrol, the Public Utilities Commission, and the Dept. of Aging.
This proposal, if enacted, would enable riders using a certified senior friendly driver to  have a safe and comfortable riding experience, thus facilitating their ability to access the goods and services necessary for them to age-in-place in their own homes.
